
BOARD OF REGISTRATION AND ELECTIONS 
APPROVED MINUTES 

 

   
SPECIAL MEETING – JUNE 18, 2024 

 
 

The Fulton County Board of Registration and Elections met in Regular Session on Tuesday, June 
18, 2024, at 6:30 p.m. 
 

The meeting was recorded and is available for your review on 
FGTV YouTube Channel 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCYH7E0jH6HxE-3KTRluH8SQ 

 
 

Board Members Present Ms. Cathy Woolard, Chairperson  
Mr. William Michael Heekin, Vice Chairperson 

 Mrs. Teresa Crawford 
Ms. Julie Adams  

 
Absent Board Member: 

Mr. Aaron Johnson  
 
 
 

Staff Attending: Mrs. Nadine E. Williams, Director; Mr. Patrick Eskridge, Deputy Director;  
Ms. Regina Waller, Division Manager; Mr. James Reese, FGTV Production Manager;  Mr. 
Tyree Spencer, Mr. James Artis 
 
Legal: Mr. Chad Alexis,Senior Assistant County Counsel; Ms. Ann Brumbaugh, Special 
Counsel 
 
 
 

#1– APPROVAL OF AGENDA 
 

Chair Woolard entertained a motion to approve the agenda. The motion was made by 
Mrs. Crawford, seconded by Vice-Chair Heekin, and carried by a vote of 4-0. 
 
  

#2– RECAP OF RECAP OF THE GENERAL PRIMARY RUNOFF ELECTION 
 
Director Williams greeted the BRE and reported on the activities during this election 

cycle.  Madam Director stated the election was ran smoothly but low voter turnout. 

Highlighted activities: 

▪ 76 Election Day polling locations opened on-time 

▪ 3,100+ electors voted during Advance Voting 

▪ 3,700+ electors voted on Election Day 

▪ 250+ electors voted Absentee by Mail  

▪ Advance voting results to be posted by 7pm due to early tabulation 

▪ All election results can be found on the County’s website 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCYH7E0jH6HxE-3KTRluH8SQ
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Ms. Adams requested to start reviewing election material at the conclusion of this meeting. 
 
Chair Woolard asked Ms. Adams to be more specific. 
 
Ms. Adams requested Advance Voting numbers per location. 
 
Mrs. Crawford directed her to the information in her packet. 
 
Director Williams explained that the Unofficial numbers are posted on our website daily and its 
in front of you. Madam Director explained that the AV results tapes cannot be ran until 7pm.  The 
results will be posted on the bulletin board for the public at 7pm. 
 
Ms. Adams asked for the Epulse report. 
 
Director Williams stated that was not available to pull. Director Williams noted Ms. Adams 
asked for recap sheets and Madam Director reiterated that the recap sheets will not be available 
until Thursday/ Friday, when the AV managers return to reconcile their records. 
 
Ms. Adams asked to attend the AV reconciliation process. 
 
Director Williams responded yes, it is not open to the public but you as a Board Member can 
attend. 
 
Chair Woolard informed Ms. Adams of the removal of Monitoring Proposal was due to the 
proposer withdrawal.  
 

EXECUTIVE SESSION 
 
The Board did not convene into executive session. 
 

ADJOURNMENT 
 

There being no further business, Chair Woolard entertained a motion to adjourn. Vice Chair 

Heekin, moved to adjourn the meeting. Ms. Adams seconded the motion.  There being no further 

business on the agenda, the Board adjourned the meeting at 6:35 p.m.  

 

The meeting adjourned. 
 
 

      Prepared by: 

 

______________________________ 

Mariska Bodison, Board Secretary 


